
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 19, 2013 
 

Item 16, Report No. 5, of the Committee of the Whole which was adopted, as amended, by the Council of 
the City of Vaughan on February 19, 2013, as follows: 
 
By receiving Communication C6 from the Director of Engineering Services, dated February 19, 
2013. 
 
 
 
16 ALLWAY STOP CONTROL AT ILAN RAMON BOULEVARD AND  
 SOUTHVALE DRIVE 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the 
following resolution submitted by Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco, dated February 5, 2013: 
 

Member’s Resolution 
 
 Submitted by Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

Whereas, a number of residents living near the intersection of Ilan Ramon Boulevard and 
Southvale Drive have expressed concerns regarding safety and sight line issues; and 
 
Whereas, staff have confirmed that the roadway characteristics of Ilan Ramon Boulevard, 
including the elevation change and the horizontal alignment change north of Gesher 
Crescent/Timna Crescent may impede sight lines and create a potential for higher rates of speed; 
and 
 
Whereas, due to the characteristics of the roadway, existing vegetation may further impact 
sightlines in the future; and 
 
Whereas, due to the proximity of public spaces, such as the Southvale storm water management 
pond and the future York Region District School Board site and Pioneer Park site; 
 
It therefore recommended that an allway stop control be installed at the intersection of Ilan 
Ramon Boulevard and Southvale Drive to provide safe crossing for pedestrians and safe access 
for surrounding residents crossing Ilan Ramon Boulevard, as well as advance notification 
signage. 

 
Attachments 
 
None 

 


